## Chairs Report 07.09.23

We remain without a Treasurer. If it were not for Fiona going above and beyond her secretarial role SCOA would, in effect, be all but paralyzed as an organization and our talented juniors and their families would not have been reimbursed for their considerable summer expenses. We think we have now eventually caught up with the multitude of summer claims. I'm hoping that all will be able to come to the meeting with either having successfully approached potential treasurers or, at least, with possible names to be approached. This is urgent. We cannot continue as we are. NB Our financial situation is extremely healthy and our funds have hitherto been well managed.

I would like to offer our congratulations to Sarah Rollins (SN) for winning three medals (one of each colour) at the recent World Masters Championships.

Jon Wheatcroft